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The full title and description, when I started the Bulb Log Diary twenty years ago, stated that the content is a 

personal diary covering all aspects of the bulbs we grow both under glass and in the open garden as well as any 

other garden projects that I may be working on. Over the years it has matured, as I have, with the subjects covered 

extending out beyond the garden to natural places from as far afield as Alaska to New Zealand ï in fact it covers 

anything to do with nature in and outside the garden that has spurred my interest during the week. One of this 

weekôs big excitements came one morning while sitting having breakfast I spotted a Red Squirrel at one of the bird 

feeders. I quickly grabbed my camera to capture a few fuzzy pictures through the window but before I could creep 

outside the squirrel had given up trying to get the sunflower hearts, disappearing up into the trees. This is only the 

second time I have seen a Red Squirrel in the garden although I suspect they are here more often than that. Due to a 

program of controlling the Grey Squirrels around Aberdeen there are increasing numbers of Reds in the area so I 

am delighted that with all our trees they find our garden attractive. A squirrel feeder is on the list. 

 

While out on my walks I am 

always looking at the trees as 

I pass the remains of this Elm 

regularly I have been 

watching this type of bracket 

fungus growing steadily. 

 From the pictures below you 

can see that the tree died back 

as Dutch Elm Disease spread 

north.  

There is wire mesh round the 

base of a few trees close to a 

ruined cottage ï I donôt know 

why. 

I am interested to see new 

healthy looking growth 

emerging from the base of the 

tree (see below) and wonder 

if this is just part of a slow 

death or if the tree could 

regenerate. 



 
The Elm tree (Ulmus procera) has healthy looking growth coming from around the base: see also below. 

 

 
There are a number of Elm tree seedlings appearing including one perfectly healthy 10 to 15 year old specimen so I 

have hope that a resilient population may evolve to grow into the future. 



 
Sadly I am also seeing some die back among the Ash trees (Fraxinus excelsior) in the area but there are some, such 

as the example above, that still look to be healthy. 
 

 
The Beech trees (Fagus sylvatica) are looking very healthy and are heavy with nuts to feed help feed the local wild 

life including the growing Red Squirrel population. 


